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Parent/Carer Survey 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

I am writing to let you know the results of our recent survey and to let you 

know what we will be doing to improve further. 
 

The survey, sent out at the start of November, was completed by 133 parents 

or carers, just under 1/3rd of our families. 
 

The survey used the same questions that Ofsted asks parents and carers 

when they visit a school to compare the scores we had as a school to the 

scores of schools across the country. 
 

Overall, the results show that most parents and carers are happy with the 

school and how we support and teach their children. 
 

For example: 
 

92% of parents and carers think their child is happy at school. 92% of all 

parents and carers believe their child is happy in school.  
 

95% of parents and carers think their child is safe at school. The national 

average for this question is 93%. 
 

91% of parents and carers would recommend our school to a friend. 

Nationally, only 86% of parents/carers would recommend their child’s school. 
 

However, there were some areas that the survey showed us we need to work 

on. The first is communication. 
 

Communication 

10% of parents and carers don’t know if we have high expectations for 

children’s behaviour, and 15% don’t know if we had effectively dealt with 

Bullying when it occurred to their child.  
 

As well as these scores, 16% of parents and carers don’t know if we have high 

expectations for their child, and 15% didn’t know how we develop their 

children’s interests in things other than reading, writing and maths. 
 

This highlights that even though we have platforms such as our website, 

Twitter, Facebook and half-termly newsletters, we need to do more to tell 

parents and carers about what is happening in school. 
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After Christmas, you should expect your child’s class newsletter to contain 

more information about what they will be learning over the next six weeks 

and how we will be developing their interests. You should also expect to see 

photos of excellent work and presentation, so you can see the high 

expectations we have for your child. 
 

Bullying 

The second area we will focus on between now and Christmas and then into 

the new year is Bullying. 
 

As a ginger-haired Headteacher who had spots in high school, I know how 

hurtful Bullying can be, and I am determined that when Bullying occurs in our 

school, we act quickly to stop it as soon as possible. 
 

When a child or parent/carer makes us aware that they are being bullied, we 

will: 

 Speak to the child who is being bullied 

 Speak to the parent/carer of the child who is being bullied letting them 

know we are dealing with it and to get any information they have 

 Speak to the child/children who is/are accused of Bullying 

 Speak to the parent/carer of the child who is being accused of Bullying 

to let them know we are dealing with it and to get any information 

they have 

 Speak to any other children who might be able to give us more 

information about what has happened 
 

From all the information we have, we will be able to determine if what 

happened was: 

 A one-off event that will be dealt with using the school’s Behaviour 

policy 

 Bullying by a person or a group and will be dealt with using the school’s 

Anti-Bullying policy 
 

Whichever one we determine to have happened, we will let everyone know 

so that in future, when asked if we have dealt with Bullying effectively, 

parents and carers will be able to say Yes or No rather than Don’t Know. 
 

On the next few pages, you will see the results for our school and the national 

averages. 
 

You will also know that the school was inspected by Ofsted last Tuesday and 

Wednesday. While we have to wait until the official report comes out at the 

start of January, we can say that they were blown away by how confident, 

welcoming and polite your children were to them over the two days. We look 

forward to sharing the report with you as soon as we can. 
 

Kind Regards 

Mr Martin Lumb 

Headteacher. 

 

High Expectations, Caring, Positive Attitudes and Successful 
 

 

 



 
As you can see, 92% of parents and carers agree that their child is happy at 

this school. This compares to 92% nationally. 

 

 
95% of parents and carers agree that their child is safe at this school. This 

compares to 93% nationally. 
 



 
79% of parents and carers agree that the school ensures children behave 

compared to 88% nationally. 10% of parent/carers don’t know. 
 

 
Of the 51% of parents and carers who say their child has been bullied, 23% 

say the school dealt with it quickly and effectively. Nationally, 36% say their 

child has been bullied and 17% agree the school dealt effectively with it. 

 

 



 
91% say the school makes them aware of what their child will be learning 

compared to 86% nationally. 

 

 
 

Of the 64% of parents and carers who say they have raised concerns with the 

school, 50% agree the school dealt with the concern properly. Compared to 

71% nationally who raised concerns and 58% agreeing it was dealt with. 



 
 

Of the parents and carers who say their child has SEND, 51% say their child 

receives the support they need to succeed while 29% don’t know. 

 

 
82% of parents and carers say the school has high expectations for their 

children, compared to 82% nationally. 16% don’t know. 

 



 
90% of parents and carers say their child does well at this school, compared 

to 89% nationally. 

 

 
76% of parents and carers say the school lets them know how their child is 

doing at school, compared to 86% nationally. 

 



 
88% of parents and carers say the school offers a good range of subjects to 

their children compared to 90% nationally. 

 

 
92% of parents and carers say the school offers a good range of clubs and 

activities for their children, compared to 82% nationally. 



 
78% of parents and carers say the school supports their child’s wider personal 

development, compared to 81% nationally. 15% don’t know 

 
91% of parents and carers would recommend this school, compared to 86% 

nationally. 

 
 

 

 


